
 
Week Ending 05/04/07 
 
Temporary steel sheeting used to support the Southern Cell excavation was removed from the 
ground.  Traffic controls were put in place and the closure of North Clinton Avenue began on 
May 1, 2007. With the road closed, the pre-trenching activities necessary to advance the barrier 
wall sheeting continued into North Clinton Avenue.  Various communication utilities were 
exposed and the barrier wall sheeting progressed past them without service interruption.  A fire 
hydrant and one water service line were relocated in support of the barrier wall installation.  
Similarly, two gas mains were shut down and capped along with a sanitary sewer line and an 
associated sanitary sewer service line. 
 
The Barrier Wall contractor began installation of steel sheet pile beginning on the Northeast 
corner of Union Blvd. and North Clinton Avenue and progressing diagonally to the northwest. 
To date, all sheet piles have been driven to the depth specified in the work plan.  Monitoring 
activities continued through the work period. 
 

              
 


